
The following are unavailable/closed until 3 April:
•	 Universities, research centres, playschools, nurseries, schools
•	 Municipal offices (some urgent services continue to be offered, while 

many services can be accessed online)
•	  Religious services (funerals included)
•	 Private and public events, gatherings, meetings
•	 Cinemas, theatres, museums, libraries, cultural centres, leisure facilities
•	 Pubs, casinos, nightclubs
•	 Gyms, swimming pools, sport centres, wellness centres, thermal baths, 

and dance schools

In addition, the following are closed until 25 March:
•	 Retail establishments, with exceptions: food shops, pharmacies, fuel 

stations, essential companies, which continue to be open.
•	 Restaurants, bars, ice cream parlours, bakeries, etc., with exceptions: 

home delivery services, canteens, establishments at fuel stations, train 
stations, airports, ports and hospitals will continue to be open.

•	 Hairdressers, beauty salons etc…

For general information  
regarding coronavirus  

precautions call freephone 800 751 751
Further information can be found online at www.provinz.bz.it/coronavirus

CORONAVIRUS 
PRECAUTIONS.
REGULATIONS REGARDING 
FREEDOM OF MOVEMENT.

YOU THINK YOU MAY BE INFECTED?  
STAY AT HOME AND CALL YOUR DOCTOR.

Am I allowed to leave my residence?  
Only unavoidable movement is allowed for work or health reasons, or out of reasonable necessity. Returning to one’s 
residence is allowed.

Who has to stay at home? 
Elderly people, people with chronic illnesses, people with weakened immune systems, people in quarantine and people 
with a fever must stay at home. All other people may only leave home if they have a valid reason.

Can I meet friends or visit relatives?  
No, this is not considered a reasonable necessity. Gatherings of people in public places are forbidden. Those in need of 
care may still be looked after. As these people are at increased risk of severe illness, it is particularly important to protect 
them from infection.

Am I allowed to go for a walk outside? 
Outdoor movement is possible, yet it must be limited to only what is essential. Gatherings of people are forbidden, and the 
safety distance must be observed.

Am I allowed to go shopping? 
Yes, however only one person per family. Several shops are closed until 25 March, while food shops, pharmacies and some 
other essential companies will remain open. The safety distance must be observed inside shops.

Am I allowed to go to doctor’s appointments? 
Non-urgent health services are temporarily unavailable. Urgent and medically necessary services will continue to be 
available, as well as obstetrics and oncology appointments. If you think you are unwell you should telephone the care 
continuity service.

Regulations of the decree of the Prime Minister  
from 9 and 11 March 2020


